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continued into university 
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Name: Ken Stretch 

University: McGill University, Institut d'Etudes Politiques de Paris 

Scholarship: TD Canada Trust Scholarship, $50,000 

Occupation: Analyst, Treasury Board Secretariat, Government of Canada 

It was just after the Columbine school shootings when Ken Stretch, a high school 
student at Spruce Grove Composite High School, started a group to combat 
bullying. 

Starting that club, along with other extracurricular activities and good grades, 
landed Stretch a $50,000 TD Canada Trust scholarship. 

Ten years later, Stretch, 28, has completed two degrees and a UN internship in 
New York and now works for the Canadian government. And there was a six-
month stint at clothing retailer Banana Republic in there, too. 

Stretch began his undergraduate degree at the University of Alberta right after 
high school, but transferred to McGill University after his first year. 

"Moving to Montreal when you've grown up in Alberta, that's really moving," he 
said. 

While at McGill, Stretch volunteered with the school's sexual assault centre and 
did improvisational theatre. Because of his extracurricular involvement, the 
Students' Society chose him as one of the valedictorians for his graduating class. 
He had to submit a speech as part of his application to become valedictorian. 

He told his fellow students to write down what they wanted to do with their lives 



and how they were going to accomplish it. 

"Then, once you've got it all figured out and know how it's all going to happen, 
take that piece of paper, crumple it up, and throw it away. Because, if there is one 
thing that I can promise you, it's that things are not going to go the way you 
expected," he wrote. 

Stretch did a joint master's degree in political science at McGill and the Institut 
d'Etudes Politiques in Paris after completing his undergraduate political science 
degree in Montreal. 

"Well, it's kind of odd, I never really had a 10year plan, my plan through 
undergrad was to go through grad school, then my plan through grad school was to 
get a government job and then take a look around," he said. 

Right now, Stretch studies regulation differences between Canada and the U.S. 
with the Treasury Board Secretariat. For example, a lifejacket might be legal in 
Canada, but illegal in the U.S., which can cause problems for cross-border boaters. 

He also plays competitive Ultimate Frisbee with the Ottawa-Carleton league. 

"I'm reasonably happy where I am but it would be nice to make a drastic change at 
some point, but I don't know, I've yet to figure it out." 

Stretch spent six months selling clothes at Banana Republic because he needed a 
break and had difficulty finding another job. 

"I'm probably one of the lucky ones. I got a government job in the spring of 2008, 
it wasn't like it is now, where it's a tough time for people," he said. 

Stretch once thought of bringing a gun to school himself, he told The Journal in 
May 2001. He was a victim of bullying when he was younger. 

"High school's not a very fun time for a lot of people," he said. In the end, Stretch 
managed to avoid that truism and it paid off. 

"Without the scholarship, I would have never gone to Montreal, and then I 
wouldn't have gone to Paris, which helped me learn French, which helped me get 
the government job," he said. 

"Basically, my life would probably be entirely different." 

 
FPinfomart.ca 



Page 1 

Edmonton Journal 

High marks, higher calling; Making the grade for 
big scholastic awards 

takes more than academic excellence 
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Start a club. Average over 90 per cent in core subjects. Play two, maybe three 
sports. Paint. Or play the trombone. Volunteer. 

Those accomplishments - combined - could land a student one of the few huge 
scholarships available for a post-secondary education. 

In Canada, there are a handful of big scholarships in the realm of $20,000 to 
$100,000 available for high school and university students. 

Large scholarship providers, like TD Bank, cite "outstanding community 
leadership" as one of their main criterion for applying. The Canadian Merit 
Scholarship Foundation says they choose winners based on "character, service and 
leadership." 

Ron Bradley, principal of Ross Sheppard High School, says there is a certain type 
of student who usually wins this kind of money. 

"They're not the person who's spending 18 hours in the library every day," he said. 

The type of students who get the big scholarships are usually outgoing, have 
excellent social skills and are part of their communities. 

"They have excellent working skills, can organize themselves around a project and 
get it completed, they're able to self-assess and have a certain standard they're 
aiming for," said Bradley. 

Jesse Helmer, communications and development director for the Canadian Merit 
Scholarship Foundation, says the foundation really values a well-rounded student. 

"It's not just a straight up academic scholarship." 



The big scholarships can actually motivate high school students to get involved in 
their communities and develop diverse skills, says Helmer, even if they don't end 
up getting a scholarship, because of the requirements for community involvement. 

It's not only high school students who receive the big scholarships. Many 
university students who might have already completed a degree are awarded a lot 
of money to continue their studies in a postgraduate or professional degree. 

After students spend their school years working in academia and in their 
communities to get these 

scholarships, what happens? 

Helmer says Merit alumni are very diverse. Many will do postgraduate or 
professional degrees. But the one constant is they all stay involved in their 
communities and continue volunteering. Because of this, one of the biggest 
impacts the scholarships have is on a student's community - the students turn into 
lifelong givers because of what they've received. 

The Journal often reports on high school students who win these scholarships 
because the win indicates that a student has an interesting story to tell, whether it 
be the innovative club they started to protect the environment or the trip they took 
to Taiwan to play violin with the national orchestra. 

But what happens to these students five, 10, 15 years after they get the money? Do 
they continue on their trajectories of success and invent new social media sites or 
graduate early from Oxford law school after becoming Rhodes scholars? Do they 
remain interested in the sports, community involvement and activism that gained 
them earlier recognition? 

We catch up with six students from the past decade who were deemed outstanding 
to examine how awards changed their lives and how they see their lives now. 
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Surf and save the world: Medical school student 
finds fulfilment and fun 



in exotic places 
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Name: Jessica Moe 

University: McGill University, The University for Peace, Queen's University 

Scholarship: Canadian Merit Scholarship, $60,000; Millennium Scholarship, 
$20,000 

Occupation: Medical school student 

Her name is Storm. She's smooth, flat and painted green with a yellow flower. 
She's handmade out of insulation foam, fibreglass and epoxy, and she rides the 
waves as well as any store-bought surfboard. 

"The flower is for beauty after the storm," said Jessica Moe, her maker and rider. 

Moe made her own surf board partly to save money. Since she didn't use a 
surfboard blank, she was pleased with how the homemade board performed. 

"I'm sure you could make anything you put your mind to, it just may not work," 
she said. Moe, 25, is in her third year of medical school at Queen's University in 
Kingston, Ontario. She won $80,000 in scholarships as a Grade 12 student at Ross 
Sheppard High School in Edmonton in 2004. 

In between three university degrees, travelling around the world and volunteering, 
Moe picked up surfing. 

"I'm already thinking toward my next trip; it's like how I get through school." 

In high school, Moe started two clubs in social justice and environmental activism. 
She also played water polo and soccer and was on the swim and debate teams. Her 
activities and good marks earned her the scholarships. 

Right after high school, she did a bachelor of arts and science degree at McGill 
University in Montreal in microbiology and immunology, economics and 
international development. 

"At the end of high school I thought I was going to work at the UN, that's what I 



wanted to do. I always feel like I have to explain this dual interest, because people 
think it's a really weird mixture," she said. 

Moe spent her first university summer in Burkina Faso working with local 
students at an HIV AIDS 

service organization in a small community. 

She followed that up with a trip to Malawi after her second year to work with the 
United Nations, an experience that was, for her, "the fruition of a dream." 

Moe finished her degree in three years. She got into medical school but deferred it 
a year and spent a year in Costa Rica, where she did a masters in international law 
and human rights at the UN University for Peace. "Just for interests' sake," she 
said. 

Costa Rica is also where Moe picked up her passion for surfing. 

"I was surfing every weekend while I was there," she said. 

She has continued to combine travel and work during her medical degree. Moe 
spent last summer working in a very old hospital in Havana, Cuba, studying 
kidney disease. 

Moe is now working her way through medical rotations, and starts back at school 
in September. She has a pretty good idea of what the next few years will hold for 
her. 

She'll receive a residency placement, hopefully in emergency medicine, which will 
take five years to complete. But beyond that, her future is less clear. 

"I hope to become a doctor, as long as I pass," she said. 

"It's kind of a hard question, I definitely have maintained my interest in 
international health and affairs, and I certainly see that as being part of my future 
career, but I don't know exactly, I couldn't paint an exact picture for you about 
what my future will look like." 

"I also used to think I wanted to work with Doctors Without Borders, and still 
think that could be a very real possibility." 

One thing she knows is she'll continue surfing. 

"I try to surf somewhere different every year," she said. She has surfed in Hawaii, 
Tofino, Halifax and Florida. 
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"People don't think you can surf on Lake Onario, but I actually have," she said. 

After graduation she plans to surf in Australia and down the west coast of North 
America. 

Would things have been different if she hadn't received those scholarships? 

"How could you ever know? Are you asking me if I believe in fate?" she said. 

"I imagine I would probably be doing something similar just because of my 
interests, but my experience has definitely been enriched by having the 
scholarship." 

"I think it's true that the financial part of it is fantastic, it means that I didn't need 
to have a summer job and could go travelling in the summers, and there's 
additional support for doing projects that you're passionate about." 

"But it's also just having this affirmation as a young person that what you're doing 
means something and is valuable and people have faith in you, that was very 
important to me as I was going through." 

	  


